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Ombudsman’s Determination 

Applicant Mr A 

Scheme Principal Civil Service Pension Scheme - Scottish Widows AVC 

Facility (the AVC Scheme) 

Respondent  Scottish Widows 
  

Outcome  

 

 

Complaint summary  

 Mr A was told by Scottish Widows that he could take out an AVC Plan. He later 

discovered that this type of plan was no longer offered by Scottish Widows, so he 

applied for an Individual Stakeholder Pension Plan (the Plan) instead. His complaint 

concerns the amount of time taken to set up the Plan and the customer service he 

received from Scottish Widows.  

Background information, including submissions from the parties 
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 On 14 August 2018, Scottish Widows requested the transfer from WTW.  

 

 

 

 

 Using 29 July 2018 as the date Mr A’s transfer ought to be have been completed, 

Scottish Widows calculated that he would have purchased 306.90 fewer units than he 
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actually purchased on 14 September 2018. This equated to a financial gain of 

£145.80, so Mr A had not lost out due to the transfer delay.  

 Mr A brought his complaint to this Office. In summary, he highlighted his concerns in 

regard to data protection breaches as Scottish Widows lost his forms, which meant 

he had to start the application process again. Further, he received poor customer 

service and had to chase Scottish Widows for an update. He was also unhappy with 

the behaviour and processes of Scottish Widows and wished for this to be reviewed 

by its auditors. Mr A reiterated that he should be awarded £5,000. 

Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 

• Mr A was clearly unhappy with the conduct of Scottish Widows, given the amount 

of errors that had occurred when setting up the Plan. However, the Adjudicator 

said this Office was not a regulator. Any concerns Mr A had about data protection 

should be referred to the Information Commissioner’s Office. The role of this Office 

was to provide appropriate redress in individual cases where a financial loss or 

non-financial injustice had been suffered.  

• Scottish Widows had already calculated that Mr A did not incur a financial loss due 

to the transfer delay, as he gained £145.80.  

• The Ombudsman’s guidelines specified that an award of £500 should be paid, 

where there had been maladministration causing significant distress and 

inconvenience. Overall, Scottish Widows had paid Mr A £600. Although, the 

Adjudicator appreciated how unhappy Mr A was with Scottish Widows, he said the 

amount already paid was appropriate to reflect the various errors made, and he 

did not believe it would be increased if the matter were referred to the 

Ombudsman.  

 Mr A did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me to 

consider. Mr A provided his further comments, which do not change the outcome. I 

agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the key 

points made by Mr A for completeness. 

Ombudsman’s decision 
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 Therefore, I do not uphold Mr A’s complaint.   

 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
22 March 2019 
 

 

 


